TOWNSHIP OF CRETE

Office of the Assessor Mary Margaret Tamez Assessor

February 9, 2022

Township Meeting Notes:

- We are accepting applications for those turning 65 in the 2022 year. Just need to bring in your driver's license. We have started filling out renewal forms for those that are coming into the office for the annual reapplications. They will be mailed out mid-April for those that have not already done so.
- Changes to the 2022 assessment year have be done through July.
- We have hired Sam Gromala as a new member of Field Staff. They braved the snow and went out measuring last week and this week. She will be working through the summer.
- Sarah Stonewall has decided to stay home and enjoy time with her son rather than returning to work.
- We are updating all the neighborhood sales to look for any need for neighborhood adjustments. There were 997 transactions for the 2021 year. There was a substantial increase compared to 2020 having 748 and 2019 having 893.